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Spring 2 2020 (Newsletter No.4) 


Apple Class Newsletter


Newsl








New Topic- CASTLES





After half term, our new topic will be ‘Castles’. This topic has been chosen after a class vote about what the children are excited to learn more about. During the topic, the children will be learning about Traditional Tales that feature Castles e.g. Jack and the Beanstalk, The Frog Prince, Beauty and the Beast etc. They will also be learning about the important features of Castles and who works and lives in them. This topic is also a great opportunity to continue to build on the children’s scientific skills as we research what materials would be good for a knight’s shield and which castle built from construction materials is the most weather proof. 








How can you help your child develop their letter formation this half term? 


*Encourage them to engage in activities that will help their arm and  finger muscles to develop-playing on park and climbing equipment is excellent for upper body strength and using Lego and play dough is great for finger muscles- check out ‘dough disco’ on YouTube for some great ideas. 


*Encourage them to trace letter shapes in the air, in paint, in shaving foam, on your back- anywhere! 


*model correct letter formation for them to have a go and copy- try not to just write for them. 


*Use their homework sheets or magic writing books to celebrate correct letter formation. 


 





Uniform and Planners


As a whole school we are having a focus on ensuring that all children including those in Apple Class are wearing the correct uniform with only black shoes and have their school book bag, reading book and planner in school each and every day. We will issue new planners and reading books to those that need them this week once again but any further replacements will now incur a £3 charge. 


Please speak to Miss Kane if you feel you are unable to provide these things for your child each and every day as she may be able to  offer further support. Thank you 





PE This Term we will continue to have PE on Friday Mornings. As we will be exploring the apparatus equipment this half term, please can you make sure that your child has the correct PE kit in school. PE kits should be named and left in school each day and we will send them home over the half term for washing. 








General Weekly Routines Update


*READING BOOKS are changed on a Monday and Thursday providing your child has read and has had their planner signed twice/ four times. We have noticed a drop in home reading recently- remember that reading with your child for even a few minutes each day will help them to develop their skills and confidence. Reading books and planners MUST be brought to school each and every day as your child will be heard read in school on different days each week. 





*HOMEWORK is sent home on a Friday and should be returned by the following Wednesday. 








E-safety


The children have recently learnt about ‘E-safety’ in school. We have been talking about how they can stay safe online and in particular they enjoyed learning Smartie the Penguins song. You can find it here � HYPERLINK "https://www.childnet.com/resources/smartie-the-penguin" �https://www.childnet.com/resources/smartie-the-penguin�. Please do use this at home to continue the conversation about E-safety. 








READING 


We would like you to please read with your child at least four times a week. Even a few minutes/ pages a day will make all of the difference to your child’s progress.  From now on, if your child achieves this and you have signed/ written in their planners four times within a week, they will receive a special stamp. Once 6 stamps have been achieved your child will receive a special book to keep! (











